# MINUTES CPCA MEMBERSHIP MEETING JUNE 23, 2022 CLEVELAND PARK LIBRARY

The meeting began at 6:30 PM in the Cleveland Park Library ground floor Meeting Room and was chaired by Barr Weiner, CPCA President.

## City Ridge

Richard Lake from Roadside Development presented an update on the City Ridge development project on Wisconsin Avenue. He described the layout of the entire project including the Wegmans grocery store, set to open on July 13; other projected commercial tenants; and the residential units.

# **CPCA Board election**

Mike Rifer presented the results of the CPCA Board elections. 25% of the CPCA membership voted. All five seats that were at issue were renewed for two year terms.

Barr noted to the membership that there are Board seats open, if any members are interested in filling them they should contact him.

## Year in Review

Barr discussed the CPCA FY 2021 Highlights, summarizing CPCA activities in the past year.

# Financial update

Barr noted that the CPCA is in good shape financially.

#### CPCA Name Change

Barr provided information about the reasoning and process for the proposed name change to Cleveland Park Community Association. In accordance with the CPCA By-Laws, there will be a membership vote on the proposal in the fall.

#### Jen Ward

Barr noted that Jen Ward is leaving the CPCA Board. He thanked her for her long and valued service.

After a Question and Answer session, the meeting was adjourned.